Scottish Parliament UI Group Guided Tour|Wed, 3-Jul-2013
	Time of guided tour
	11:00. Tour duration—approximately one hour.

	Arrival time at the Scottish Parliament building, and what to do on arrival
	Please allow ample time for your journey to the Scottish Parliament.
Please arrive no later than 20 minutes prior to tour start time to allow time to clear through security-controlled Public Entrance—airport style security scanners at which queues can develop.
Bruce will check in at the Visitor Information Desk in the Main Hall to obtain our tour passes; the group as a whole will be directed to the tour start point.

	What happens if visitors arrive late? 
	If you have not checked in with Bruce 5 minutes before the tour start time, your booked spaces may be allocated to other visitors. Late-arriving visitors may not be accommodated on later tours. 


Guided Tour Information 
· Guided tours are conducted by Scottish Parliament guides in English. Handsets are available free of charge to visitors on guided tours which provide a version of the tour commentary in various languages. These are suitable for adult visitors only due to the in depth information provided. 
Guided tours usually include a visit to the Debating Chamber, the Garden Lobby, and a Committee Room. Guided tours focus on the history, work, and procedures of the Scottish Parliament and provide information about the architecture of the Parliament building.
· In addition to guided tours, visitors are welcome to visit the exhibition charting the story of the Scottish Parliament. This is usually located in the Main Hall. 
Access to the building, guided tours and tour routes are all subject to the demands of Parliamentary business and security arrangements which may change at short notice. 
General Information
As this is a working Parliament, visitors should observe the following guidelines:
· Photography: Visitors are welcome to take photographs and film in the public areas of the Scottish Parliament however visitors may NOT take photographs, film, record or sketch on guided tours. 

· Mobile telephones: should be switched off for the duration of guided tours. 

· Eating and drinking: The Scottish Parliament has a café located off the Main Hall which serves light refreshments. 
· There are no areas in the Scottish Parliament building where visitors may eat their own snacks or packed lunches. 

· Eating and drinking on guided tours is not permitted. 

· Lockers: available for the storage of personal belongings during visits. These are located in the Main Hall next the Parliament Shop. Each locker requires a £1 to operate. This is returned when the locker is opened. 

· Shop: The Scottish Parliament has a shop also located off the Main Hall. Information on opening hours of the café and shop is available on our website. 

· Smoking: not permitted in the Scottish Parliament building.
